
‘AAIN5 

�������������������������� 

»° 

°ouc* 

Maine Forest Products Council 

The voice of Mai:/ie’s forest economy 
_av.;___T_.. _....____..,_._r.e..a ><- ._...__ _-@m._....._ 4%.“. - — _~ _ _ __ _ _ ~__ ._._ __ _ 

Testimony in Support of LD 57 
“An Act To Amend Maine’s Endangered and Threatened Species List” 

February 6, 2023 

Patrick Strauch, Executive Director 

Good afternoon, Senator LaFountain, Representative Landry and members of the 

Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife. I’m Patrick Strauch, the Executive 
Director of the Maine Forest Products Council. The Maine Forest Products Council is 

an organization representing more than 300 members from all facets of the forest 

products industry. We also have more than 8 million acres of dues paying members. 

I am here before you today to testify in support of LD 57, “An Act To Amend Maine’s 

Endangered and Threatened Species List.” 

While we do have some concern with how Maine’s Endangered and Threatened Species 
List can be used in the field to restrict harvesting operations in ways that aren’t 

unintended during the listing process (on LUPC Protected Mountain Areas [P-MAs] for 
example), we appreciate the Department’s use of science in making listing 

determinations and are comfortable with the process that was used in the development 

of this proposal. 

From the stump to the mill, our industry strives to use science-driven methods and 

processes to advance sustainable forestry with conservation efforts often beginning long 

before the listing process. Collaborations with the Department, the U.S. Fish and 

Wildlife Service, UMaine’s Cooperative F orestiy Research Unit, the National Council 
for Air and Stream Improvement and others are evidence of that. 

Examples of industry efforts to conserve Maine’s biodiversity include the protection of 
bald eagle nesting trees, contributions to eagle surveys, conservation of vernal pools, 

removal of old log drive dams on streams, enhancing brook trout streams with the 

addition of large wood, retention of dead trees and legacy large diameter trees for birds, 

bats, and a host of other species, and protection of rare plants and natural communities 

through consultation with the Maine Natural Areas Program. 

In closing, we appreciate the way the Department has handled this process. They 
proactively shared information and engaged with industry stakeholders as appropriate. 

We hope to continue this dialogue whenever appropriate moving forward. 

Thank you for your consideration. I would be happy to answer any questions the 

committee may have. 
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